OZARK RIVERS SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, March 8, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.
MRPC Building - 4 Industrial Drive 
 St. James, MO  65559


Call to Order
Brady Wilson called the March 8, 2022, meeting of the Ozark Rivers Solid Waste Management District Executive Board Meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. The meeting was held with in-person participation along with those attending via video and conference calling.

Welcome and Introductions
	Chairman Wilson welcomed everyone.

Members Present:  Darrell Skiles, Brady Wilson, Gary Gilliam and Arthur Cook.
Members Participating via Zoom: Ray Walden, Jim Fleming and Vic Stratman.

Members Absent: Cody Leathers, Brad Nash, Jim Holland, Steve Vogt, Craig French, Troy Porter, Anita Ivey and Dave Sansegraw.

Staff and Guests Present:  Tammy Snodgrass, Linda Loughridge, Jill Hollowell, Linda Carroll, and Patrick Stites. 

Approval of Agenda 
Jim Fleming made a motion to approve the agenda. Gary Gilliam seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye”.

Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes
Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the minutes of the Oct. 12, 2021. Arthur Cook seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye.” 


Finance Report
Linda Loughridge presented financials for both ORSWMD operations and grants for the month ending Jan. 31, 2022. She noted that administration costs are under percentage of the year expired. Linda explained that the organization is still under audit field work, which should be completed by the end of the month and then it will be submitted to DNR. She said she isn’t expecting any findings. It was determined that approval for submission of the audit to DNR will be done via email with the executive committee. A majority vote is needed for approval to submit.

Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the Jan. 31, 2022, financial reports as presented. Arthur Cook seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye.”

Linda also presented a revised budget for the period July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022. She said the biggest revision is the inclusion of the 2022 grant awards, which are expected to be expended by June 2023. Linda also pointed out a date change from 2021 to 2022 in the last two line items under expenses. 

Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the revised budget as presented. Darrell Skiles seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye.”



Approval of Grant Requests/Determinations
Jill Hollowell presented a request for a grant closure and release of funds in the amount of $937.57 held in retention for K2020-014 Operation Clean Up Maires County project. 

She also presented a request for the board to affirm the executive committee’s action on a grant extension through March 31, 2022, for K-2021-003 HHW. This will allow a delay invoice to be paid through the grant. 
	
Arthur Cook made a motion to approve the grant closure for Operation Clean Up Maries County and affirm the extension request for K2021-003 HHW. Darrell Skiles seconded. All participating members voted “aye.” 

	Staff Activities
District Planning
[bookmark: _Hlk97742767]Patrick Stites spoke briefly on the recent Strategic Planning meeting that was held. He said the goal was to develop a five-to-10-page document outlining the specific goals for the district for the next five years. Patrick said the first meeting consisted of discussion on where the district started from, goals that had been set and how the district planned to move forward. He informed the council the next meeting has been set for April 8 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. The committee will do a SWOT Analysis to determine   strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats. He said the focus will be on the organization’s strengths and resources available and how those resources can be leveraged to achieve the district’s goals. Chairman Wilson added he felt there was a good turnout at the first meeting with good discussion. 

Jill Hollowell asked the group for ideas for a site visit during June’s full council meeting. Members were asked to give it some thought and contact her with any ideas they may have.

Review of SWAB’s Legislative Comments Document
Tammy Snodgrass provided a copy SWAB’s comments regarding proposed legislation. Members were asked if they were in favor of SWAB’s support on the following proposed legislation:

[bookmark: _Hlk97712150]HB 2457     Repeals the State Prohibition of Local Governments Regulating Paper and Plastic Bags
[bookmark: _Hlk97712158]SWAB supports the use of local control and regulations for local problems and concerns.

Gary Gilliam made a motion to support SWAB’s position on HB 2457. Jim Fleming seconded. All participating members voted “aye,” with the exception of Arthur Cook who voted no.

[bookmark: _Hlk97712203]HB 2586     Directs the deposit and transfer of funds forfeited from solid waste facilities	
SWAB supports providing direct MDNR access to MDNR post-closure funds that are designed and earmarked for the management of closed facilities.  

Gary Gilliam made a motion to support SWAB’s position on HB 2586. Darrell Skiles seconded. All participating members voted “aye.”  

HB 2600	Establishes the Joint Committee On Solid Waste Management
SWAB is on record supporting the re-establishment of The Joint Committee on Solid Waste Management.

Darrell Skiles made a motion to support SWAB’s position on HB 2600. Gary Gilliam seconded. All participating members voted “aye.”  



SB 1115	Enacts provisions governing advanced recycling
SWAB supports this conceptually as long as there is no disruption to regulatory guidance already in place.

The council took no action on this proposed legislation.

HB 2485	Enacts provisions governing advanced recycling
SWAB supports this conceptually as long as there is no disruption to regulatory guidance already in place.

The council took no action on this proposed legislation as there was uncertainty about the specifics of “advanced recycling” and the technical aspects of this legislation.

The council also discussed proposed legislation which does not support SWAB’s legislative priorities, values and beliefs. 

SB 918	Relates to hazardous waste management. The Hazardous Waste Management Commission shall not promulgate rules that go beyond federal regulations in the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act. The Commission/Director of DNR shall not promulgate rules that go beyond federal regulations in the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act, as amended. DNR is required to provide information to the alleged violator so they can understand the basis for the fine/penalty. 
SWAB does not favor legislation that prohibits MDNR from managing existing programs that serve Missouri interests and needs.

The council took no action on this proposed legislation.

HB 2447	Creates provisions relating to processed recycled asphalt shingles.
SB 910	Creates provisions relating to processed recycled asphalt shingles.
SWAB is not in favor of this legislation and supports the highest and best use for asphalt shingles, as well as expanding recycling efforts. It appears the classification for shingles to clean fill would remove environmental regulations currently in place relative to water quality, etc.

Gary Gilliam made a motion to support SWAB’s position on HB 2447 and SB 910. Arthur Cook seconded. All participating members voted “aye.”

Tammy also provided a copy of the SWAB’s Legislative Priorities report. Passed by SWAB in 2020, she said the document is well-thought out and still applicable. It states SWAB’s values and beliefs and legislative priorities and considerations.

Project Updates: Special Collections and Illegal Dump Events
Jill informed the council of two illegal dump clean-ups held in February. On the first clean-up, Missouri S&T Eco-Miners volunteered. The second illegal dump was on a small area in Gasconade County that was overflowing onto private property. Kathryn Hawes and the road crew cleaned up this area. The landowner called several times expressing his appreciation of their efforts.

There are two more illegal dump clean-ups scheduled at this time. This first will be on March 27 and will take place on Mark Twain National Forest land. The second will be on April 2 in Dent County with an assist from the MO MOTO group.

Kathryn and Tammy recently met with the Pulaski County commission and the county sheriff to discuss illegal dumping complaints on Laramie Road outside of St. Robert. This area has received many complaints over the years regarding dumped furniture and household trash. Tammy stated the sheriff had cleaned up another illegal dump that had been reported numerous times.

A public hearing on illegal dumps will be held soon to raise awareness about the damage and costs of illegal dumps. Jill added she is working on sign-out kits to provide to cities and counties for use in organizing litter and dump clean-ups in their areas. She suggested checking with civic organizations and encouraging their involvement.

Special Collections
A collection was held in Potosi on March 5th. Participation was low with only 33 cars. Nearly 2 tons of electronic scrap and appliances was collected. The event was hosted by Enhancements, a sheltered workshop, who expressed interest in available grants. Special collections have been scheduled for April 30 in Rolla, October 8 in St. Robert and November 12 in Belle.

Missouri Product Stewardship Council
Jill mentioned a demonstration project for a recycled paint demonstration. The grant would pay for recycled paint and tools. It would have to be a building with high visibility. 

Community Outreach and Support Fund Requests
Jill asked Rachel Buenemann with the Missouri Extension Service to present her ORSWMD grant project on food waste reduction at the 2022 MORA conference. Jill presented a request for up to $800 for Rachel to attend and present her project at the Kansas City conference.

Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve funding up to $800. Darryl Skiles seconded. All participating members voted “aye.” 

Chairman’s Report
Chairman Wilson reported that the paper markets are strong and that there is a lack of manpower in the waste and recycling industry. He also informed the council that curbside recycling for the city of Rolla will end at the end of March. The chairman said it was a matter of manpower, employee retention and economics that led to this decision. Materials need to be sorted and it’s hard to retain employees to perform this difficult task. He said there is also a driver shortage. With only about 30% of the residents utilizing curbside recycling, economics don’t support continuation of the curbside recycling service.

City and County Updates
No updates were given.

Upcoming Meetings
The next meeting of the executive council will be May 10th at 10:00 a.m. 
The Strategic Planning Committee will meet on April 8 - 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., lunch will be provided.

Adjournment
There being no further business, Gary Gilliam made a motion to adjourn. Arthur Cook seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye.”  The meeting adjourned at 12:03 p.m.
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